Meeting Highlights and Action Plan

Topic	Key Points	Action Items Including Responsible Party/Timeline if applicable
Review of the work plan	Sandy Miller explained the development of the task force in 2016. A large group of members from the community met to discuss the Community Health Assessment findings. They were given the opportunity to choose which area of need they would be most interested in. These divided into sections and Task Forces were developed. This is the mental health task force. The task force meets every 1-2 months and we evaluate progress of our goals quarterly. We created sub groups for the adolescent goals and adult goals. We originally started with six goals but dropped one because we knew it would be impossible to attain at this time.	
	 Our first goal is "To improve the awareness and use of locally a locally available on-line self-assessment tool for adolescents through adults to identify depression and risk of suicide. Use of the tool also connects the participant directly to information about local mental health services availability, location and service hours." Members of the task force have been encouraging the public to get on the Mental Health Services web page and take the depression survey. 	
	• The group reviewed the retrospective 12 month HANDS Depression Screening provided by Sue Fralick. Sue asked about the "Is Depression Real" wallet cards. Tracy is looking into those cards. Q.P.R. training is going on throughout Clark County. The gatekeeper cards are given out at trainings but we have not been able to measure the effectiveness because none who have sought services reported it as a referral.	
	 Leslie Crew reported that Social Services 101 will not have a guest speaker this year. Instead, all that attend will have QPR training. Social Services 101 is on October 11, 2018 at the Hollenbeck Bayley Conference Center. 	C.C.C.H.D to make 200 gatekeeper cards for Social Service 101
	Tracy Reported that 28 officers has taken train the trainer for Q.P.R. Sandy Miller explained that the intention is that the gatekeeper will use the card and explain the referral process then mental health services can capture that data at intake, but that has not been happening, making it difficult to evaluate this goal.	Sandy will email Tracy for names of agencies and number of person trained in QPR.
	The Mobile integrated health care goal was the one the task force eliminated. Tracy mentioned there has been some discussion around reviving this project in Clark County. Chief Miller is working on this. We would like to invite Chief Miller to the Mental Health Task Force to see if we can be of assistance.	Ken, will talk to Chief Miller and invite him to attend the MHTF or send Becca Anderson
	 Physician impact plan – Sandy reported that Ken and Diane Van Auker are working on getting the resources added to the CHF Resource book. We have 20 agencies on the list. We sent a survey out to the physicians but only received 9 responses back which came from 1 physician and 2 office mangers. Youth Sub-Committee- EFC wishes to know what is going on so they can relay the 	Sue will call Diane Van Auker and see what information she needs for Community Resource Guide.

Review of the work plan	 information to the school counselors. The T.E.C.I.P. was done and all Resource Officers did attend. EFC will send out updated school information. Please give them a few weeks to get this update out. Botvin- For implementation for fall of 2018: Catholic Central Elementary, Donnelsville Elementary and Greenon Middle school. Juvenile Court middle and high school trained and have the curriculum, Shawnee researching and possibly participating. CTC, GRADS and NWHS is interested. Northeastern is on hold. ESC and SCS elementary staff are trained. The Wilson – Sheehan Foundation is funding the program for Catholic Central. Beth Dixon is a new full time staff member and will be working on Botvin. Wellspring does all the data collection for reporting results. PAX Good Behavior Game – no report 	Sandy will email Dawn to get PAX data.	
Rountable	 Sue – Reported that as of right now she is fully staffed. Mental Health Services working on a brochure that contains staff pictures and names. It will soon be ready for distribution. Jan – gave out brochures for our Reproductive Health and Wellness Services through the CCCHD and asked everyone to spread the word about our clinic. 		
Next Meeting: October 23,2018, 7:30am @ CCCHD Small Conference Room			